
Federal Communications Commission 

Washington, D.C. 20554 

 

 

 

April 29, 2021 
 
Luna Foods, Inc. 
Abel De Luna 
1200 W. Venice Blvd. 
Los Angeles, CA 90006 
adel50@aol.com  
(via electronic mail) 

Re:  Application for Extension of 
Construction Permit for Digital 
Low Power Television Station 
K06QD-D, Pasco, WA 
K06PU-D, Yakima, WA 

 Facility IDs. 184450 and 183758 
 LMS File Nos. 0000139609 and 

0000139606 
 

Dear Permittee, 
 

This concerns the above-referenced applications for extension of time to complete construction of 
digital low power television stations.  We are unable to process the extensions without additional 
information.  Therefore, please provide the following information for each application:   
 

1. A detailed accounting of all steps taken to complete construction including dates for each 

action. 

 

2. A detailed accounting of any and all circumstances outside of your control that prevented 

construction including dates of each circumstances. 
 

3. A detailed timeline plan of how and when you expect to complete construction and begin 

operations. 

 

4. If you are claiming financial hardship, you must include a showing that includes:  (a) an 

itemized estimate of the cost of meeting the build-out requirements; (b) a detailed statement 

explaining why its financial condition precludes such an expenditure; (c) a detailed 

accounting of the applicant’s good faith efforts to meet the deadline, including its good faith 

efforts to obtain the requisite financing and an explanation why those efforts were 

unsuccessful; and (d) an indication when the applicant reasonably expects to complete 

construction.   

Please file the above-outlined information in the form of an amendment to each of the extensions.  
Failure to submit this information within 30 days of the date of this letter will result in the dismissal of the 
extensions. 
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For questions or additional information on this matter, please contact Shaun Maher, Video 
Division, Media Bureau at 202-418-2324 or Shaun.Maher@fcc.gov or Mohan Simon, Video Division, 
Media Bureau at 202-418-7010 or Mohan.Simon@fcc.gov.    

 
Sincerely, 

 
/s/ 

 
Barbara A. Kreisman 
Chief, Video Division Media Bureau 

 
cc (via electronic mail):  Scott C. Cinnamon, Esq. 
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